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FLIGHT LINE 
JANUARY 2023 

 

Regular Meeting 
Tuesday, January 17, 2023, 6:00PM 

Mountain Mike’s Pizza, Oroville 
 

GENERAL NEWS 
 

December/Christmas Meeting. 
The December/Christmas meeting was held on December 13. The meeting began with the November 
minutes read and accepted. There was no Old Business. New Business was a motion to increase the 
Christmas Door Prize amount. Note, at the November meeting, the membership authorized and voted 
on an expenditure of $800 for members and for spouses. Club officers purchased door prizes totaling 
$703.28. A total expenditure for the Door Prized and spouses gifts totaled $903.28, an increase of 
$103.28. The motion was seconded and approved. The Door Prizes consisted of a 3D aircraft and 
helicopter from Amain, a jet from E & H Hobby and Dremel Tool from Costco. The seven spouses that 
attended received cards filled with cash and 3D printed snowflakes. 
 

Door Prize winners are Keith, who won the Habu Jet from E & H., Dave, who won the Eratix 3D plane 
from Amain, Dave M. who won the helicopter from Amain and Daryl who won the Dremel tool from 
Costco. Kathy was the big winner of the spouses with $50. The rest of the spouses won between $25 
and $20 each. 
 

The club gained new members Bill, Pat and Keith. Existing members were able to renew with Ed O. 
who is handling membership duties at the moment. 
 

Merle R. announced that he and his wife are moving to Oklahoma. Merle said their new residence has 
a hanger for his airplanes and an RC field nearby. The OAC wishes Merle and his wife safe travel to 
their new home. 
 

The OAC tipped Mountain Mikes the single spouses present not given out. 
 

Elections 
Dave Murphy’s term as Board Member expired December 31, 2022 and he made the position available. 
Dane Andes agreed to occupy the position as a Board Member. Thank you Dane. The position of Vice-
president remains vacant. Will someone volunteer for this position? 
 

Condolences 
Carl Worthley, a member of the OAC and SAM 30 “The Hayshakers” club passed away on January 7, 
2023. Carl was a designer and builder of model aircraft. The OAC offers its condolences to Carl’s family. 
 

Gate Combination 
The gate combination will change on or about January 15, 2023. Pay your dues to get the new one! 
Dues may be paid at the meetings, by contacting Ed Orput 530-520-6009, or by mail: Oroville Air Corps, 
c/o Larry Sheppard, 312 Rose Lane, Paradise, CA 95969. 
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CLUB STUFF 
December Meeting Recap 
No member count was recorded. However, many members attended and many brought their wives. 
 

Old Business: 
 November minutes read and approved. 
 No Old Business. 

Treasury Report: 
 A report on the current funds was provided. 

New Business: 
 A motion to increase the Door Prize budget was presented to the membership. (At the November 

meeting, the membership approved an expenditure of $800.) The motion to increase the budget 
was approved by the membership. (The total expenditure is $903.28.) 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Regular Meeting, Tuesday, January 17, 2023, 6PM Mountain Mike’s Pizza, Oroville CA 

CLUB OFFICERS 
 President: Ed Orput 530-520-6009 

Vice Pres. Open  
Past Pres.   
Secretary Eric Dugger 530-762-8771 
Treasurer Larry Sheppard 530-570-6397 
Safety Officer Bob Orput 519-0303 
Field Marshall Bill Aston  
Board Member  Dane Andes  Pending 
Board Member Paul Schuller 530-720-6076 
Board Member Frank Womack 530-332-9414 
Newsletter Eric Dugger 530-762-8771  ehorn1958@gmail.com 

Eds. Note. Not responsible for omissions, errors or typos. 
 

 

 
Door Prize Winners 

Keith-Top L, Dave M-Top R, Dave-Bot. L, Daryl-Bot. R. 


